
Department of Energy 
Washington, DC 20585 

Ms. Brittany Bolz 
Attn: Document Control Desk 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Mail Stop T8F5 
Washington, DC  20555-0001 

Subject:  2021 Annual Site Inspection and Monitoring Report for Uranium Mill Tailings 
Radiation Control Act Title I Disposal Sites 

Dear Ms. Bolz:  

Enclosed is the 2021 Annual Inspection and Monitoring Report for Uranium Mill Tailings 
Radiation Control Act Title I Disposal Sites.  As discussed in the October 21, 2021 U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission (NRC)-U.S. Department of Energy Quarterly call, NRC requested to 
receive the report sent electronically to each participating NRC project manager.  Due to the size 
of the document, emailing the report cannot be accommodated.  The report will be uploaded to 
the NRC Document Control Desk. 

This report is submitted in compliance with the reporting requirements set forth in Title 10 Code 
of Federal Regulations Section 40.27, and each inspection was conducted in accordance with the 
inspection and monitoring requirements contained in the Long-Term Surveillance Plan for each 
site. 

Please contact me at (970) 248-6018 or Mark.Kautsky@lm.doe.gov, if you have any questions. 
Please send any correspondence to: 

U.S. Department of Energy 
Office of Legacy Management 
2597 Legacy Way 
Grand Junction, CO  81503 

Sincerely, 

Mark Kautsky 
UMTRCA Program Manager 
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